
Corresponbence

July 21st, 1910.
To the Editor,

Saskatchewan Medical Journal,
Regina.

SIRi--
I have read with interest your rernarks following my

letter in your issue for May, but will ask, if you investigate
still further, you will find the condition' as I have stated, viz.:
That Doctor Hendricks from Chicago still continues doing
work absolutely nothing to do with the Public Health Office
(except, perhaps, by being extolled and recomnended by the
Commissioner of Health and the Departrment).

As one of the practitioners stated in my presence, "if the
Commissioner of Health was so alive to the health and inter-
ests of the people of Saskatchewan, why did le not select a
Canadian cr at least one who was versed in public health
work?"

By concerted action the Provincial Government ought to
be approached and shown how practitioners of the province
are being disgracefully treated by the Department of Health
and its Comnissioner.

I beg to be, yours truly,
MEDIco.
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